 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday15th June 2017
Councillors present; Cllrs; Hirst, Hoodless, Richardson, Bradwell, Partington, Buttery, Ellin, Hart.
Public present: M.Reddall, L.Bishell-Wells, A.Risebury
1735                Apologies for absence-Cllr Bristow
1736  
Declarations of interest-None decared.
1737
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 18th May 2017.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1738

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bristow performed the weekly inspection for the last month but was not present at the meeting so no monthly report was available. The clerk will contact Cllr Bristow and ask him to give the book to Cllr Hirst to perform the next month’s inspections. The clerk has now obtained quotations to provide a steel 4 foot fence along the car park perimeter fenced area to establish if replacing this area is affordable and viable. The quotes were read out at the meeting but due to the unexpectedly high figures quoted it was resolved to instead repair the existing wooden fence by adding extra wooden posts to the fence to make sturdier. The clerk will contact CWC to quote for clearing the area of weeds/nettles first and will then contact Messrs Brannon and Sykes to ask if they can undertake the fence repairs. The clerk will decline the steel fence quotations received.
Play area inspection reports-the clerk has written to the school headmistress asking her and her staff to assist with the weekly play area inspections with the suggestion of each party performing 6 month checks and with each group passing the relevant information on to each other for their own records. The headmistress and Alison Risebury attended the meeting and declined this assistance request after receiving advice from ERYC but request that the parish council still provide copies of their own inspection reports to the school. This decision was discussed and it was resolved that the parish council will now obtain their own legal advice from Ernllca to establish a way forward with this current situation.
.
Traffic/parking issues- The clerk has also now ordered a 7 day speed test along Low Street at a price of £120 and been informed that the survey will most probably be performed in September 2017. ERYC have also informed the clerk that they will gladly remove and replace the “village only” sign if a more suitable location can be found. It was resolved that the councillors will decide upon a suitable location during the ERYC street scene visit scheduled for 19/6/17.

C.Hill house-the clerk has confirmed she has received no correspondence as yet from the Hill family or from the solicitors regarding 77 High Street. It was resolved to await contact.
Astro turf- the clerk has updated the parish council of the closure of both available wind farm funds and the distinct possibility that neither funding pots will be available now till early 2018. It was resolved that until the wind farm funds were available to apply for that the future discussions of suitable projects to apply for would be put on hold until nearer the time of funding availability.
Bus shelter-Cllr Hoodless informed the parish council of the need for a bus shelter at the existing bus stop located along Reedness Road opposite Sweyne Garth. The clerk has now contacted ERYC Debbie Mc Gurn to establish if this project is viable. ERYC state that they will not fund this project but will assist the parish council if they can self-fund the shelter. Projected costs were provided and if funding was made available then ERYC would need to visit the site concerned and give full approval. Another two sites were suggested as needing bus shelters also in the village and so it was resolved to show ERYC Jim McGivern these areas during the 19/6 street scene visit to gain advice and information on suitability.

Cemetery maintenance-following on from the recent site visit on 21/5 the councillors agree that the embankment of top soil along the cemetery back wall does require clearing. It was resolved to ask the clerk to advertise the top soil as free and available for collection via wheelbarrow to anyone who can use it and take it away. The clerk will also liaise with the cemetery maintenance men to request that they clear a corner of the cemetery that is built up with tree branches and other debris to allow future top soil to be placed in this area away from existing graves.
1739
 
Planning applications-none received so nothing to report.
1740

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.


ERYC street scene visit-reminder to councillors to attend 19/6 at 9.45am at the village hall.

Strimmer-councillors informed that permission has been given to allow repairs to be undertaken to the cemetery strimmer.

School letter-councillors made aware of 15 hours free education to 3 and 4 year olds with the possibility of extending to 2 year olds (if demand is great) at Swinefleet School.
1741

Ward councillor’s report- None present so nothing to report..
1742                
Financial matters 


Noted that the transparency grant of £930.60 was paid into the HSBC account on 2/6/17

Resolved that the 2 Nationwide one year savings bonds upon expiry in July 2017 will be placed into a current account for the future house purchase.
Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101763 S.Belton (June wages)
Cq no 101766 G.Sykes £220.00
Cq no 101765 M.Brannon £220.00
Cq no 101764 Key Korner £41.71
Cq no 101767 CWC £144.00

1743

Date of next meeting- Confirmed as Thursday 20th July 2017 at 7.00pm.
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